In This Issue Webmail users click here

### Official News

- \*\*\*ATTENTION Faculty, Staff. and Working Students\*\*\*
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/13
- Updated Instructions for Support Staff Web Time Entry

## **General Announcements**

- · Grad Student Welcome Back Mixer
- · Lyceum Meeting Today @ 4 p.m. in Kanakadea!
- · Davis Gym Service Day!
- · Intramural One-Day Tournaments Volleyball, Soccer, and Basketball
- Herrick Library Upcoming Spring Events!
- · Brian Brook's Master Dance Class Open to All
- · AU Faculty Research Mentor Award
- Student Senate Elections
- · Great Mentors! Thank you!
- · Student Musicians
- Student Senate Meeting Minutes 02/06/2013
- · Student Architecture Exhibit at Hinkle Memorial Library Jan. 22-Feb. 28

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
12:30 Come Get Your Picture Taken at the Wellness Center	10:00 Visit us on a Saturday 12:00 Davis Gym Service Day!	6:00 Soup for the SuperBowl! 8:00 Club Volleyball
1:00 Brian Brook's Open Master Dance Class	8:00 Movie Night @ Herrick Library	Film: 'Here Comes the Boom'
3:00 ICU Friday: Exhibit and Film	, Healthy Heart Sock-	
3:30 Grad Student Welcome Back Mixer	Нор	
6:00 2/1/13 M/W Basketball HOME vs. Houghton - 6 & 8pm	9:00 Paranormal Investigator Christopher Moon	
Toga Party! AU Basketball vs. Houghton College	2/2/13 - Indoor Track @ Brockport	
8:00 Film: 'Here Comes the Boom'		
Film: 'Lincoln'		

\*\*\*ATTENTION Faculty, Staff. and Working Students\*\*\*

The Feb. 1 deadline for submitting the Required NY State Wage Forms is fast approaching and we currently have over 1,500 still outstanding. These forms are required to be signed and returned to the Human Resources Department located in Greene Hall.

Failure to return the signed form may result in delays in pay and other sanctions. Please, if you have not done so, print, sign, and return your forms today!

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/13**

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2013 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2013-14 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2013-14 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Updated Instructions for Support Staff Web Time Entry**

After reviewing the initial practices set up during implementation of Web Time Entry, it has been decided that it would be best to make a slight change in the use of the EXCUSED code. If you are out of the office to attend an approved conference or seminar, this should now be recorded as time WORKED, not EXCUSED time. The EXCUSED code should be used only for time out of the office that is not related to your job; medical/legal appointments, jury duty, bereavement, 1/2 day religious observance, or emergency closing.

Also, over the last year, with new updates to our BannerWeb, additional functionality has also become available that you may not have been aware of. The current instructions include references to these and may make this process more user friendly to you.

Please find the updated Instructions at the following HR link.

Link: Support Staff:Entering Hours Worked via BannerWeb

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Grad Student Welcome Back Mixer**

Graduate students in all AU programs are invited to join the AU Graduate Student Senate for a mixer. Food and drinks will be provided.

When: Friday, Feb. 1 3:30-5:30 p.m.

Where: Susan Howell Hall

Submitted by: Victoria Blair

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Lyceum Meeting Today @ 4 p.m. in Kanakadea!

Come join us to discuss and share your thoughts and ideas about interesting topics! New Members always welcome!

This week's topic: "How necessary is human population control? Are there ethically sound ways to achieve this?"

Submitted by: Jennifer Futterman

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Davis Gym Service Day!**

Alfred Defensive Boxing with RA Jon and other clubs will be using Saturday, Feb. 2nd, 2013 from Noon-4 p.m. to wash the walls, clear storage rooms, and take out the trash of Davis Gym to try and make Davis Gym as nice as us students can!

If you want to help out feel free to come on down!

Submitted by: Defensive Boxing Club

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Intramural One-Day Tournaments - Volleyball, Soccer, and Basketball

Hey Everyone,

I know many of you are wanting to get back to some intramurals. The only times we have available are weekend blocks so I would like to run some one-day tournaments.

Please enter your team name and roster by emailing me, Scott Miller, at millerst@alfred.edu.

Rosters are due by Monday, Feb. 18 for Volleyball and Monday, Feb. 25 for Soccer and Basketball.

Saturday, Feb. 23, 2-6 p.m. Volleyball (open)

Sunday, March 3, 1-5 p.m. 6v6 Soccer (Open) 5-9 p.m. 5v5 Basketball (open)

Link: millerst@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Scott Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Herrick Library Upcoming Spring Events!**

Please mark your calendars and join us at the Herrick Library for these exciting upcoming events!

Feb. 2 @ 8 p.m. - MOVIE NIGHT ("Groundhog Day") @ the Book End Lounge.

Feb. 15 @ 8 p.m. - TEAM TRIVIA @ the Book End Lounge.

Mar. 23 @ 8 p.m. - MOVIE NIGHT (Anime Night - "Ponyo and Princess Mononoke") @ the Book End Lounge.

April 6 @ 8 p.m. - TEAM TRIVIA @ the Book End Lounge.

May 9 @ 8 p.m. - MASSAGE & THERAPY DOG NIGHT @ the Book End Lounge.

Submitted by: Jennifer Baker

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Brian Brook's Master Dance Class Open to All

New York City-Based Choreographer Brian Brooks will be teaching a master dance class open to all levels of experience. Friday, Feb. 1 in Miller 300 1 - 2:15 p.m.

Submitted by: Chase Angier

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **AU Faculty Research Mentor Award**

Provost Bill Hall is pleased to announce the establishment of the Alfred University Faculty Research Mentor Award.

The University intends to acknowledge and reward faculty who are outstanding undergraduate research and scholarly activity mentors across the campus, i.e., those individuals who are outstanding mentors to students engaged in research or scholarly activity and are actively engaged in being research/visual-performing artists themselves.

One award each year in the following categories: physical and life sciences, undergraduate engineering, social sciences, humanities, visual and performing arts, and professional studies.

The award in the amount of \$500 of faculty development money will be presented at the Honors Convocation on April 26, 2013. The nomination period for this award is Feb. 1 through Feb. 22, 2013; nominations are to be sent to the Awards Committee at <code>argus@alfred.edu</code>. The attached document explains in detail the process and selection of the award.

Attachment: **Descrption Faculty Research Mentor Award** 

Submitted by: Cheryl Monroe

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Student Senate Elections**

Student Senate elections are swiftly approaching! The positions of President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Publicity Director are available.

If you would like to run for Secretary, Treasurer, or Publicity Director, you must fill out a Statement of Intent. If you would like to run for President or Vice President, you must fill out a Statement of Intent and get 150 AU Student signatures for your petition to run for those positions.

These documents must be turned in at Senate on Wednesday, Feb. 6, 2013. Statements of Intent and Petitions can be found at the Senate office in Powell Campus Center.

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Great Mentors! Thank you!**

The Judson Leadership Center wishes to acknowledge the following individuals who were nominated by AU students for being great mentors: Norm Pollard, Tesla Parker, Professor Johnson, Shelby O'Rourke, and Brielle Depugh.

On behalf of the students who nominated you, thank you for making AU a special place and for doing your part for our campus community.

Submitted by: Heather Folts

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Student Musicians**

Incoming IEA visiting artist Brett Sroka is looking for students who have and play a musical instrument to work with during his one-week residency from Feb. 4-8. Specifically, Brett is looking to make improvisational recordings of various instruments to work into his greater project during his residency.

If you would be interested in participating, please send an email to Devin Henry at **dh7@alfred.edu** with your Name, the Instrument(s) you have and play, and the best way to get in contact with you (email or phone number). This list will be given to Brett when he arrives and he will contact those he is interested in working with to organize a time to get together with you.

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Student Senate Meeting Minutes 02/06/2013

Student Senate meeting minutes and attendance attached.

Attachment: Attendance2012-2013.xls

Attachment: **Upload Failed** 

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Student Architecture Exhibit at Hinkle Memorial Library Jan. 22-Feb. 28

Stop by anytime during library open hours:

Monday-Thursday 7:30 a.m.-11 p.m.; Friday 7:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.; Saturday 1-7 p.m.; and Sunday 1-11 p.m.

#### Description:

Professor Richard Carlo, an Architecture Professor at Alfred State: SUNY College of Technology, instructed his students to work within a 2ft-by-2ft cube. The objective was to conceptualize and create "texture" in a newly introduced computer software program called "Rivet". Within uniform spacial parameters and the theme of texture, students would design their ideal work space; one which included a private "office area" and an "exhibition space" to display their digital design prints and architectural models.

Students completed their assignment in three weeks, transforming their ideas from sketches on paper, to digital designs, and finally a three dimensional model.

This may sound simple, but it was a very difficult assignment when you consider the amount of variables included in the process. Dreaming of your ideal office might be easy, but going from creating texture with paper then switching to considering how to make texture with wood, metal, concrete and other building materials isn't so easy.

Each student's approach is creative, unique, and personal. It leaves you wondering how you would approach the assignment at hand and provides a glimpse into what practicing architects need to consider designing a functional space successfully.

If you would like to inquire about use of the gallery please email Jenny Hillenbrand at **HillenJB@alfredstate.edu**, or stop by the library homepage for more information: http://www.alfredstate.ed....

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews